Minutes for October 14, 2009 – Nevada Lidgerwood Neighborhood Council Meeting
 
Chair Natalie Koncz called to order the regular meeting of the Nevada Lidgerwood Neighborhood Council at 7:05pm.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance, Natalie introduced herself as Chair of the Council, Vice Chair, Mickey Thompson; Treasurer, Geraldine Krell; CDNC, Dorothy Mehl; Community Assembly Representative, Rosalie French; Sign-In and Raffle Table, Jerre Ellis; and Board Members: Lawrence Main and Duane Herman. 

Attendance:  There were 17 residents in attendance

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were seconded and approved as printed.
Planning:  Duane Herman, Planning Stakeholder Chair, spoke about how the planning committee was progressing.  There is a historical book that goes back to 1996 that has had to be verified.  Everyone in attendance tonight went through one of the projects with the planning committee, by placing orange dots next to their five top areas of concern.   Approximately 350 people have put input in to this planning committee including input from the local businesses.  Chris Green with the planning team explained S.W.O.T. (strengths, weakness, opportunity, threats).  There are three more stakeholder meetings to come.  Professor Kelly and the University Team enjoyed this opportunity and are thankful for being involved.  Some of the top areas of concern from the placing of our orange dots was: decreased yard & home care, retail trade patterns, smarter growth management, traffic management including high volumes, cut through traffic, and bike lane and education. Neighborhood Identity has been somewhat difficult because of the length of the corridor.   There is also a concern about the need for activity centers.  Prof. Kelly and the University Team will continue to update us as they move along in this process.
CDNC:  Dorothy Mehl announced that the Allocation of Funds Committee Meeting will be held on Thursday, October 22, 2009 at 6:45pm.  The board will discuss the Allocation of Capital funds at their next meeting.  Both of the above conclusions will be voted on at the November meeting.
There have been some problems with the parking lot, mostly a communication issue.  One of the bigger concerns at this time is “Who is in charge?”  Please be patient, things will workout.
Community Assembly:  Rosalie French had no new to report and left some brochures for the Fire Bond.
Mickey Thompson gave updates on the Comp Plan Chapters, the cities committee that is equivalent to our planning committee but on a much larger scale, basically General Management of the City.  Anyone can participate in these committees.  You can review the Comp Plan on the cities web site.
PeTT (Pedestrian, Transportation & Traffic) on snow removal – Instead of red, yellow, or green alerts, there are going to be Phase 1 & Phase 2 alerts depending on the amount of snow received and the forecasted amount of snow to come.  The city is going to have everyone park on the odd side of the street (since this is an add year), so that at least one side of street get cleared.  This will be a trial year, if they like it and it works, starting next year those that don’t comply will be ticketed and the following year towed. 

COP Shop Update:  Sandy Smith, a volunteer at the COP Shop, sees the new parking lot is getting a lot of good use.  This building sets an example to the neighborhood.  They are very appreciative of the CD funds given to help with the parking lot and other improvements.  Estimates for painting the inside of the building have been turned in.   When it is time to paint they will need help moving things to the center of the room.  Some Electrical & drywall repairs are needed before the painting occurs.  They are hoping the painting will be in November and expect it to take about a week.
Mickey Thompson brought up that the Pop machine is in a bad location and is very loud.  Is there is anything that can be done about this.
General Comments:  Al French suggested that we take a look at the by-laws and review them as there is an inconsistency in them about Political Candidates & Special Interest Groups cannot make presentations.  This should be reviewed and fixed or greater clarification.  This will be discussed at the next Board Meeting.  The by-laws were written in 1997 and revisited in 2002.   It was suggested that the bi-laws be reviewed yearly.
The winner of the Halloween Basket Raffle was Al French.
The Meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm     Lovena Harris, Acting Secretary
